

BOCKING NEWS

Bocking Primary School Weekly Round Up Friday 3rd October 2025

WHAT'S **COMING UP**

October 10th - Hello Yellow Day 14th - Parent workshop Maths @ 9am 15th - EYFS 2026 **Admissions Tours @ 9:30** 16th - EYFS 2026 Admissions Tours @ 9:30 15th - Flu Immunisations 20th - Y1 Parents to class 20th -22nd - Y6 **Residential Trip** 22nd - Open Door @ 2:30 23rd - Celebration Assembly @ 9am

November

3rd - Autumn Term 4th - EYFS 2026 **Admissions Tours @ 9:30** 6th - EYFS 2026 Admissions Tours @ 9:30 11th - TLC 13th - TLC 27th - Travelling Book

24th - NON PUPIL DAY

27th-31st - Half Term

<u>December</u>

Fayre

11th - Christmas Jumper Day 15th - EYFS/Y1 Nativity @

16th - EYFS/Y1 Nativity @

9:30 18th - Whole School

Carol Service @ 2pm 22nd - 5th Jan 2026 -

Christmas Holidays

January 6th - Spring Term

> **AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES**

Mon - NO CHOIR Wed - SCS Thu - SCS Fri - Taekwondo

Dear Parents and Carers,

At Bocking, we are committed to continuous professional development of our staff, ensuring that our educational approach remains dynamic and innovative. This academic year, we are particularly excited about our science curriculum. Miss Collins is leading, in collaboration with the University of Hertfordshire, a year long project to elevate our science provision, with the ultimate goal of achieving a science quality mark. Our focus is on developing 'working scientifically' methods that will inspire our pupils to become curious, investigative scientific learners. I'd also like to congratulate Mrs Flack in competing her NPQH earlier this term. This is a national qualification for senior leaders and is an 18 month course which is all completed outside of normal school hours. Well done Mrs Flack!

On Thursday we held a new type of training for our learners with practical, life-saving skills. We welcomed Mr Williams who works for the emergency services and dad to Poppy in Yr 3 and Mabel in EYFS, who generously provided Mini Medics training for our Year 5 and 6 pupils in CPR, defibrillator training, choking, and anaphylaxis awareness. This critical life skill is something we believe is essential for our pupils to learn. In a further commitment to pupil safety and wellbeing, both myself and Mrs Aldous are now CPR Champions and have been trained through the Essex & Herts air ambulance service charity CPR Smart. We are planning to extend this training to all Key Stage 2 pupils, ensuring they are equipped with potentially lifesaving knowledge. We extend our sincere gratitude to Mini Medics for their professionalism and time..

Looking ahead, we have two important parent workshops planned. First, we will be hosting a Maths Workshop on 14th October at 0900 designed to provide insights into our mathematical teaching strategies and offer practical guidance on how parents can support mathematical skill development at home.

Additionally, Ms Morrish, our behaviour consultant, will be running a parent workshop specifically for Reception and Year 1 parents on Tuesday 21st October at 0900. This is an invaluable opportunity to connect with other parents, share experiences, and explore effective strategies for managing behavioural challenges both at school and home. Little siblings are welcome to come along!

Congratulations to Katy and Elliott who have become our Heads of School.

Have a lovely weekend Mrs Cagney



Does this little lost bear belong to anyone in the school community. He has been sitting in the school office all week!



STAR OF THE WEEK

EYFS - Carter Year 1 - Alexander

Year 2 - Julius

Year 3 - Bobbi

Year 4 - Daniel

Year 5 - Irene

Year 6 - Thea

AR READERS

Y2 - Theodore, Abigail, Lily,

Y5 - Irene

Please name all items of clothing. We have so much lost property already!

Water only in bottles please.

Polite Reminder: The school toilets are closed for cleaning from 3:20.

CLASSROOM NEWS...

YEAR 3

This week in art we planned some charcoal drawings to use in our final pieces which are cave paintings. We drew some handprints, stone age men and mammoths. In science we were making posters about Mary Anning. Mary Anning is a famous palaeontologist who discovered the plesiosaur, pterosaurs and ichthyosaurus. She is a significant figure because she discovered fossils. Did you know Mary and her brother Joseph discovered the ichthyosaurus together, Mary found the body and Joseph found the skull. In maths we have been learning about hundreds, tens and ones, and using addition and subtraction. It has been easy because we have already learnt our place value and used this to help us. In history we learnt how be historians, we had to write in our books what we thought the random pre-historic objects were and why they were used in the stone age. Next week we are looking forward to art. Written by class learning ambassadors; Pearl and Livia



YEAR 4

We started off this week in Year 4 by having Empower come into our classroom, to talk about the Bible and where it came from! In English, we have been writing instructions on "How to Build a Raft" for Ocean Explorers! We have written some fantastic pieces! We have finished learning place value in maths and are practising our times tables (this would be great to do at home too!) We can also now read Ordinance Survey maps and their symbols in geography.

YEAR 5

This week in Year 5, we have persevered in art, not only refining our drawing techniques but also honing our evaluation skills to critically appreciate our work. In writing, we truly shone by creating our own unique literary devices during a shared write inspired by Beowulf and the Sea Hag. Science lessons saw us exploring materials to discover which are good insulators and conductors, and we impressively recorded our findings using a detailed line graph. Our teamwork and collaboration skills were put to the test on the netball court, where we worked together effectively. The highlight of the week was undoubtedly our mini-medic course, where we learned essential lifesaving skills such as defibrillation and CPR—an invaluable experience for all!

YEAR 6

We had a brilliant visitor who helped us learn about DR ABC which could help us save somebody's life. It was exciting and fun, thank you, Ben! Many children in the class were brave and stood up in an assembly to read their prepared speeches for Heads of School. We have been innovating our model text in English and next week, we will be writing our own mystery narrative. In maths, we have been exploring the world of prime, square and cube numbers. We also learned about common factors and multiples. We have been practising our netball skills and are also getting ready for a rugby tournament. In history, we learned about 4 different people who have helped changed Braintree at some point. In RE, we debated whether religion causes peace or conflict.

By Learning Ambassadors, Aria and James Q

BOCKING NEWS & REMINDERS



ONLINE SAFETY



97% - Year EYFS

94% - Year 1

94% - Year 2

98% - Year 3

96% - Year 4

93% - Year 5

98% - Year 6

Please be aware that the gates open at 8:35, and your child is marked late, affecting their attendance from 8:50am. Punctuality is a valuable lifelong skill.

Late arrival affects not only the pupil who is late but disrupts the whole class. Where a pupil arrives after the registers close, with no justifiable reason, a U code will be entered into the register.The U code amounts to an unauthorised absence for the whole session. We must warn you, a penalty notice may be issued where there have been at least ten sessions of unauthorised absence during a rolling 10 school week period.